Testimonianza di Suor Atanazia Holubova
Udienza con il Santo Padre, 11 giugno 2011
Una donna zingara slovacca divenuta suora Basiliana 

Oggi si occupa di pastorale tra i Rom
Holy Father,

I thank You for this historic occasion of being here with You, with many Gypsies coming from all over Europe.

My name is Atanazia Holubova and I m a nun of Saint Basil the Great order.  With grateful and humble heart I thank God the Father for calling me. I think God fulfilled his words choosing “the weak to shame the strong”.
I come from a small village, from a big Eastern Slovak Gipsy family. My parents believed in God, but they did not attend church services regularly, except Easter. In my teenage years I met a priest and a group of young Christians. We used to meet secretly during totalitarian era. For the first time I experienced the joy and the community based on Jesus Christ. They did not mind me being a Gipsy. We used to attend daily mass and meeting nuns for the first time I got to feeling that God is calling me to serve Him as a nun. I felt that Hi is calling me to help Gypsies to find their way to Him and to find the true joy. So after finishing secondary medical school I secretly joined the order to become a nun.
I was granted a great deal of God’s blessings during my life in my family and among my fellow Gypsies where he sent me.
I do hope that the Gospel and the love of Jesus will reach soon many of our Gipsy brothers and sisters who do not know it yet and that we may be faithful and ardent witnesses of what we have seen and what we have received from the mother Church.

Thank you 

